
Wednesday 25th January 
 
Dear Parent/Carers, 
 
Industrial Action National Ballot – partial closure      

We have received confirmation that the National Education Union (NEU) have asked 
their membership to take part in strike action in relation to a dispute regarding pay. 

As a result, we have received notification that some staff at Ravenscroft Community 
Primary School will be taking part in strike action on 1st February. I will confirm, 
nearer to the time what is happening on the 28th February, 15th and 16th March 2023.  

Having carefully reviewed the implications of this industrial action on our staffing 
levels, we have had to take the decision to partially close some parts of the school.   
The following groups of pupils should NOT report to school on the Wednesday 1st 
February. 

Year 6, Year 5, Year 4, Year 3 and Year 2 

All other classes will remain open. 

Parents of children in the affected groups are therefore asked to make alternative 
arrangements on this day and pupils should not report to school.   

If your child is in Year 2 to Year 6 and receives free school meals, you may collect a 
packed lunch on 1st February, from the KS2 gate between11:00-11:15 am. 

If you would like your child to receive a packed lunch, please complete the slip below 
and return it to school by Friday 27th January. 

I apologise for any inconvenience this may cause.   

Yours sincerely, 

Miss J Hegarty 
Headteacher 
Ravenscroft Community Primary School 
 
 
 

 
 
I would like to collect a packed lunch for my child _________________________(child’s 
name) on the 1st February between 11:00-11:15 am. 
 
 
Signed___________________________(parent/carer) 
 
 
 



 
 

 


